SAPOE Local Authorities supporting Outdoor Learning across Scotland
	EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING

At Ardluie, Loch Lomond
Tuesday 4 December 2012, 10am.
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	SCOTTISH ADVISORY PANEL FOR OUTDOOR EDUCATION


The purpose of the EGM is to deal with some business carried over from September’s AGM to clarify meeting schedules and management arrangements of SAPOE.

The EGM will take place at 10 -10.30am prior to the main SAPOE meeting.  

A full agenda of the SAPOE meeting will be distributed as normal 10 days prior to the meeting.

ITEM 1

The panel are asked to approve the following changes to this item of the constitution

Current version

The Panel shall elect an Executive consisting of:

A Chairman, 2 Vice Chairs, a Secretary, a Treasurer and a Development Officer, who shall each hold Office for one year. The Chairman shall be elected from those members in the Full Membership (Institutional) category.
New version
The Panel shall elect an Executive consisting of:

A Chairman, 2 Vice Chairs, a Secretary and a Treasurer, who shall each hold Office for two years. The Chairman shall be elected from those members in the Full Membership (Institutional) category.

It was previously agreed by members that specific pieces of work would be undertaken by existing members or put out to tender instead of employing one appointed Development Officer.

ITEM 2
Panel members are asked to approve the addition of the following paragraph in the Management section of the constitution.
“Where Panel members agree to represent SAPOE on working groups or external bodies there is an expectation, in the interests of transparency and good working relations, that information will be shared with the Executive and the wider panel”
ITEM 3

Panel members are asked to note that, following discussion at the September meeting the AGM will move from the usual September date to the March meeting.  This is a meeting that is well attended and provides a lead in time for AGM papers that doesn’t overlap with the summer holiday period.  It also ties in with the end of the financial year.  The next AGM will therefore take place in March 2014.
